COUNCIL RESOLUTION # 2 OF 2015

ADOPTING A CITY OF AUBURN PROCUREMENT POLICY

By Councilor Ruzicka

January 8, 2015

WHEREAS, the City of Auburn has annually adopted and maintains a Procurement Policy regulating the requirements for competitive bidding and public service contracts to be consistent with State law in order that taxpayers may receive those goods and services at the lowest price reasonable; and

WHEREAS, the General Municipal Law of the State of New York requires that a municipality review its Procurement Policy annually in order to update and conform the policy with any new legislation which may change competitive bidding limits; and

WHEREAS, the staff at the City's Purchasing Agent Office and the Corporation Counsel's Office have reviewed the current City of Auburn Procurement Policy and have determined that it is compliant with all of the provisions of the New York General Municipal Law; and

WHEREAS, it is necessary that the City of Auburn formally adopt a Procurement Policy for the year 2015.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the City of Auburn Procurement Policy is hereby adopted as being compliant with New York State General Municipal Law and that all of the terms set forth in the Procurement Policy are continued and authorized in its current form.

Seconded by: McCormick

AYES NOES

Councilor McCormick	x
Councilor Camardo	X
Councilor Cuddy	X
Councilor Ruzicka	X
Mayor Quill	X

CARRIED AND ADOPTED x

I do hereby certify that the foregoing is a correct copy of the vote for Council Resolution #2 of 2015 of the City Council of the City of Auburn, N.Y., at a regular meeting thereof, held in the Council Chambers, Memorial City Hall, in said city, on the 8th day of January, 2015 and that the City Council approved such by the vote listed above.

Charles Mason, City Clerk Date: January 9, 2015